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Bonding for port tunnel coming together
By Jacuelyn Weiner
The paper trail detailing Miami Community Redevelopment Agency history continues to grow as staff seeks documents needed for the agency’s first bond issuance – $50 million for Port of Miami tunnel construction. 

About 85% to 90% of the documents needed for the bond issuance have been collected, agency staff counsel Jamil Fraser told Miami commissioners last month. The remaining data is being requested from Miami-Dade County, he said.

Once everything has been gathered, the agency is to bond out $50 million in future Omni Community Redevelopment Agency revenues to help fund the twin tunnels that are to link the seaport on Dodge Island with Watson Island with the aim of removing truck traffic from the heart of downtown. Preliminary work is underway on Watson Island.

The agency’s money is to be the City of Miami’s share of the tunnel project. The total cost of the project is estimated at $915 million, Brian Rick, spokesperson for the Florida Department of Transportation, has said. Miami-Dade County is contributing $402.5 million and the Florida Department of Transportation is kicking in the rest, he has said, aside from Miami’s $50 million. The twin tunnels are due to be complete by May 2014.

As for the Community Redevelopment Agency’s share of costs, the plan was to hit the bond markets in November. But that never happened, as the sale has been delayed while the agency and city work to collect information necessary to issue the bonds, including background on the creation of the Omni Community Redevelopment Agency. A letter of credit – which was already extended by city commissioners – expires Jan. 9.

Agency Executive Director Pieter Bockweg has said he is working with the City of Miami to expedite the process. Miami Commissioner and Omni agency Chairman Marc Sarnoff stressed progress.

“I want this done,” Mr. Sarnoff said. “I want this finalized.”
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